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Throughout the month of November, as a Catholic community, we have been praying for the Holy 

Souls - those near and dear to us who have died. In particular, as we approach 11th November this 

Saturday, the theme of the week has been remembrance, and our attention has turned to the national 

commemoration of those who died in the world wars and conflicts ever since then. Mr Townsend,             

Assistant Headteacher and teacher of history, led the school assemblies, focusing on the dreadful 

events of the First World War. He shared the account of the regiment closest to us in Hertfordshire 

that saw action in what was to become known as the Battle of Passchendaele. The British contingent 

was virtually annihilated during the conflict. Mr Townsend shared the moving story of a photo of an 

English soldierôs family. It had been found by a German soldier, clutched in the hand of the dead  

Englishman on the battlefield, and the German soldier sent it back to England, with an explanatory 

note, to the Englishmanôs widow. 

Today, the closest school day to Armistice day, we held our Remembrance Service. Representatives 

of each Form Group, the Sixth Form Student Leadership Team and the music liturgy group gathered 

in St Markôs church for our short ceremony, which began at 10.45 a.m. The rest of the school was 

able to watch the livestream in their classrooms. The ceremony began with the singing of óAbide with 

meô. We then listened to readings and reflections on our theme, and prayed for those who have died. I 

introduced the period of reflection on those who have died, and read the names and details of the six 

men from the Parish of Saints Mary & Joseph (our local Hemel West Parish), who are recorded as 

having lost their lives in the First World war: 

Remembrance   
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Robert James  

BATES 

5143 

Private 

3 / 1st Battalion Hertfordshire Regiment 

Died in England from sickness at the end of 1916 

 
John (Jack)  

BUCKLEY 

12911 

Private 

6th Battalion Bedfordshire Regiment 

Killed in action 15th July 1916 

 
Edward Joseph  

FAIRBANK 

266422 

Private 

2nd Battalion Bedfordshire Regiment 

Killed in action 1st July 1918 

 
 Joseph  

CANNON(E) 

31545 

Sergeant 

2nd Battalion Bedfordshire Regiment 

Killed in action 9th May 1918 
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Robert  

SHEPHARD 

5436 

Private 

1 / 1st Battalion Hertfordshire Regiment 

Killed in action 20th July 1916 

 
Henry  

SMITH 

G/31387 

Lance Corporal 

6th Battalion Queen's Own (Royal West Kent Regiment) 

Killed in action 19th September 1918 

 
Two members of the student leadership team processed into the church, carrying a poppy wreath and 
laying it at the altar. The inscription on the wreath read, óIn remembrance of those who made the               
ultimate sacrifice for us, the John F Kennedy Catholic School communityô. Year 9 student Marek 
Kosala played óThe last postô, signalling the start of our two-minute silence. He ended it with óThe 
rouseô and the service concluded with the singing of óJerusalemô. This was a lovely, solemn,                       
respectful and prayerful event and it was well received by all members of the school community. 
Thanks to Callum and Mr Ridout for their parts in leading the event. 
 
Postscript 
Mr Townsend has been heavily involved over the years with the community project óHerts at Warô. 
Here is the link to its website if you would like more information: http://www.hertsatwar.co.uk/ 

http://www.hertsatwar.co.uk/
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    Mrs Bailey - Deputy Headteacher    

We have, yet again, been overwhelmed by the generosity of the JFK community.  On 

Wednesday morning the hall quickly filled with students unloading their donations for the 

DENS Harvest collection.  The crates, cages and bags were overflowing by 9 o'clock.  The 

volunteers from DENS, who collected the donations, were staggered by the response. 

Thank you for your kindness and generosity, it will make a huge difference to so many in 

our local community. 


